
 EMERGENCY NUMBERS  
 

Police:   131 444                      Hospital: 8182 9000                                        
Ambulance & Other Emergencies:     000                                                                                                   
Country Fire Service: 000                    General Business:  8280 7055                                                        

Station: (When manned) 8280 7412     Bushfire Info Hotline (24hr): 1300 362 361  
www.cfs.org.au  

 
This is a free community Newsletter.                                                                                

However a Gold Coin Donation towards the cost of production                                                  

of the Grapevine would be most appreciated.                                                                                                         

Please place your gold coin donation in the Piggy Banks at the General Store,                                       

Post Office, Fodder Store or OTH Country Market when you pick up your copy.                                                                                                                                 

Deadline for the November edition is Friday 24th October 2014  
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grapevine  
One tree hill  

 

Taken late 1800s, it is not longer there. Article appears on page 15 
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This newsletter is published by the One Tree Hill Progress Association. Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com Ph: 8280 7095  

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the One Tree Hill Progress Association.                 

Its purpose is to share local news, views and events.  Advertisers are responsible for the accuracy of the content of their a dve rtisement.  
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Life is like a cameraé.                                                                                                                                              
Focus on whatôs important, Capture the good times, Develop from the negatives,                          

And if things donôt work out , Take another shot! 

To contact OTH Progress Association    

Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com                                             
or by post: P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, SA 5114                                 

or by phoning the Secretary on 8280 7095  

 

If you havenõt had a chance to see an online edition of the Grapevine please go to the site:                                     

www.onetreehillhall.com.au click on òAbout Usó, scroll to the bottom of the page where you will be able to 

select the edition of your choice, the Grapevine will open up as a PDF. We have as many back editions of the 

Grapevine online as possible, if you canõt find the one you are looking for, email us and let us know. This is a 

great way to share local news with friends and family who canõt get a hard copy of the Grapevine. The 

Grapevine now has a facebook page. Check it out and have your say about your                                                 

newsletter. https://www.facebook.com/pages/One -Tree -Hill -Grapevine/379556192156386  

Hello again from the Grapevine team, we hope you enjoy the 
October edition of the Grapevine, itôs a varied one with 

something for everyone.  

On the front page there is a great photo taken near the old 
Lady Alice Mine, itôs sad to think that the old Inn didnôt 
survive the test of time. Although we have touched on the 
Lady Alice Mine in the past we have some further information 
about it. Itôs been quite a coincidence but two contributors 
sent in information about Humbug Scrub so we have our 
regular history on page 14 which tells more about how 
Humbug Scrub was established in the late 1800s and how the 
Sherlock Holmes author came to visit. The other article is on 
page 15, it tells of how a township developed after 
discovering gold in the area and the Lady Alice Mine. Both 

articles are very interesting. 

On page 3 we have Traceyôs success in the Royal Adelaide 
Show, she can now boast about even more achievements.  

There is also mention of her TV fame.  

Craig Goodwinôs dad has updated us on Craigôs Soccer 
career, itôs great to hear that he is now back in SA. Weôll all 
have to keep an eye out for him now that he is with Adelaide 
United. The article is on page 5 along with news from the 
Junior Bakers which was held at the September OTH Country 
Market. It was a great turn out, the kids did exceptionally well 

with their Fatherôs Day Biscuits.  

The City of Playford - Fire Prevention Department have a full 

page on page 17 to help with your preparation for the bush  

 

Email: oth.grapevine@bigpond.com                                                       
Post: P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, S.A. 5114.    

Phone: 8280 7095  

fire season. It really is a great time to tidy up                                           

around your property before the heat sets in.  

The OTH Country Market is having a Christmas                          

Twilight Market on the 19th December, details are on page 19.                          

Jon Gee has some welcome news on page 21. We are finally                            
going to get a roundabout at a very dangerous intersection 
plus there is news of an upcoming Field Day to promote 
awareness of Chilean Needle Grass, look for dates and times  
in the November issue of the Grapevine.  Playford Council 
also has some information about slashing weeds on your 

property, this is very important information so please read it.  

On our back page we are advertising two events over the 
long weekend. Al-Ru garden is going to be open to the public 
with the Uniting Church serving morning tea and lunch on 

Sunday and Monday.  

Humbug Scrub also have their Family Fun Day on Monday 
October 6th. Letôs hope that the weather stays fine for these 

events.  

If you are going away for the long weekend please take care 
on the roads, get to your destination and return home safely.                                                                                               

Until next month, The Grapevine Team 

 

From the Desk  

Presidentôs Report October 2014 

 

September was quite a busy month, on Thursday 25th the 
committee met with two representatives of Playford Council  
to examine and discuss plans for the up-grade of both the bar 

and kitchen areas of the hall.  

Both are being refitted with modern commercial equipment 
which will bring them into line with Occupational Health & 

Safety requirements and make the facility more user friendly.  

In addition, the air conditioning system will also be replaced 
and both halls will be painted, with the original being refitted 

with different lighting and soft furnishings.  

The council is very aware that the hall is of significant heritage 
value and has selected materials in keeping with this 

requirement.  

As these works are expected to take approximately 8 weeks,  

there will be considerable disruption to regular hirers. At this 
time, the proposed commencement of works is expected to 
start immediately after the ANZAC Day weekend until the end of 

June.  

Arrangements are being made to see what alternatives may be 
available, regarding re-locating regular hirers to other facilities - 
we will keep you all informed, through Pat, the hall manager, in 

the first instance.  

Cheers Ian Slater President OTH Progress. 
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This month we introduce two ladies, Sharon 
and Mandy who are relatively new to the One 
Tree Hill Country Market. They are really 
enjoying the interaction and patronage of the 
people who attend the market held on the 1st 

Saturday of the month.  

Sharon and Mandy sell candles, melts, gift 
baskets and oil burners. The candles and 
melts are hand made using environmentally 
friendly products. Prices are very reasonable 
and with Christmas just around the corner the 
ladies may be able to help you with your 

Christmas shopping.  

Their little home business started in March 
when Sharon left her job in a supermarket 
after 20 years and Mandy also left the 
supermarket after 6 years of employment. 
Since leaving their jobs, the friends wanted 
something to do with their spare time so 

ventured into candle products as a hobby.  

Sharon and Mandy go under the name of 
ñShandyôs Candles and Meltsò. During the 
past few months the range of goodies has 
increased and now boasts a good variety of 
candles and melts, there is even a melt to help 
with sinus and colds. Just ask them and they 
will you select a suitable product to 

accommodate your needs.  

Sharon also has a great range of purses, 
wallets, bracelets and necklaces, all proceeds 
go to her friends Eddy and Sony who live in 

Bali.   

This assortment of items has been a popular inclusion to the stall.                   
Another popular seller is their gift baskets that contain a selection of products 
that are ideal for that hard to buy for person. There is a good range of baskets 
available plus they will be happy to make up a basket to suit your 

requirements if they donôt have a suitable one on display.  

Pictured below are Sharon and Mandy at their stall opposite the Scouts BBQ 
area. Pop along and talk to Sharon and Mandy next time you are at the OTH 
Country Market, they love to chat and will help you make your selection from 

the vast array of candles and melts they have available.  

Tracey Manser has been busy again with her cooking. 
She has  previously won awards at the Royal Adelaide 
Show for her famous fruit cakes. This year she has 
excelled again with 1st Prize for her Rich Fruit Cake, 
2nd Prize for Sultana Cake, 2nd Prize for Fruit and Nut 
Roll, 2nd Prize for Cinnamon Tea Cake and 3rd Prize for 

a Pudding in a cloth. 

By winning all of the above it enabled Tracey to win 
ñThe Most Successful Exhibitor in Fruit Cakes and 

Puddingsò.  

Tracey also came 3rd in the SA Country Shows State 

Final for Rich Fruit Cake.  

It was interesting to learn that Tracey had never 
attempted to make a pudding or nut loaf until this year. 
She is a really busy lady with work and family 
commitments and we all wonder how she has time to 
perfect her cooking techniques and win awards for 

them.  

Quite often she brings supper along to the OTH 
Progress Association meetings much to the delight of 

all those attending.  

In between cooking for the shows and work she 
managed a weekend away to audition for Family Feud 
which is on Channel 10 weeknights at 6pm. Nobody 
knew that the family had been called back to appear on 
the show until a couple of nights before it appeared on 

TV on the 28th August.  

Tracey and her family, Cassie her daughter, son 
Meiles, and Dave her cousin formed the family, 
apparently Traceyôs husband Stuart didnôt want to be a 
part of it because he didnôt like the thought of being on 
TV. Unfortunately they didnôt come away winners but 
they say that they had loads of fun and it was a great 

insight into how the shows are actually made.  

The host Grant Denyer was a great guy who made you 
feel very much at ease. Apparently Cassie completely 
lost it with her nerves once the cameras started 
rolling, Grant was great and made time to calm her 

down.  

If you and your family are thinking about applying to 
go on TV, Tracey would highly recommend it as the 

whole family really enjoyed the experience.   

 



ONE TREE HILL GRAPEVINE                                                                                             

CFS REPORT OCTOBER 2014 
 

Incident Report 

It had been another quiet month with three call outs for vehicle related incidents involving minor injuries. Unfortunately, as we 
go to press, the CFS has attended another tragic accident resulting in a fatality. Nothing can replace the loss of a loved one, 
and the thoughts of all CFS members go out to the family and friends affected by this terrible tragedy and to all others 

affected by death or injury on our roads. Please drive carefully.   

Football season has finished, time to get out and do it!   

Our training over the month has focused on fire-ground safety so that we are prepared once the fire season starts, how 
prepared are you? Finals season marks the time when you should be most active in preparing your property for bushfire 
attack, and itôs good to see that many land-owners have begun their preparations. Some of the measures you need to take 
are listed below, but one measure you need to keep in mind is the size of a CFS truck. We need about 4 metres wide x 4 
metres tall to safely fit one of our trucks through a gate or up your drive, could we get on to your property if there was a fire?  

A: Slash or mow long grass and remove cut material, within 20 metres of the home.                                                                                 
B: Remove weeds around sheds and fences.                                                                                                                                             
C: Cut back trees overhanging the roof.                                                                                                                                                   

D: Remove fallen branches and other debris.                                                                                                                                                 
E: Check all fire equipment, including water pumps, sprinklers and extinguishers.                                                                                  

F: Remove leaves from gutters.                                                                                                                                                                  
G: Review and update your Bushfire Action Plan.                                                                                                                                             

H: Also spraying fence lines helps reduce damage to wooden poles and galvanising.   

For general information please contact One Tree Hill Duty Officer Phone 8280 7055                                                                                               

You can also visit the CFS website (www.cfs.sa.gov.au) or phone 1300 362 361 

4 

F irstly some ñfactsò that may be of interest to ratepayers. The City of Playford boasts a 19.5% population of youth aged 

from 12 - 24 years of age that are categorised as ñDisengaged 

Youthò, not something to boast about. A graffiti tag is categorised 

as 1 square metre section of graffiti, in the 13/14 financial year 

Council and its volunteers removed 160,000 tags at a cost of $4.40 

per ratepayer, it seems that some youth (perhaps for the want of a 

better word some Adults too) are ñEngagedò in some sort of 

activity.  

The Food Co-op cost ratepayers $3.80 per ratepayer and lastly the 

combined cost of providing the Northern Sound System, the 

Shedley Theatre and the Civic Centre costs $5.38 per ratepayer.  

Council will be considering its response to the draft planning 

review paper arrived at by an ñExpert Panelò it virtually wants to 

do away with local and Council input into land use and 

development and have Three Regional Assessment (North, South 

and Central) panels determine planning outcomes for the State. No 

guarantee is given that planning development, and approvals will 

be any simpler or quicker, so why the review? I guess because we 

havenôt had one for 20 years and someone determined it was time 

we did. I will not be supporting the review as each Council and 

indeed area within Councils have unique and individual 

characteristics that cannot/may not, be taken into consideration on 

a regional level.  

Council Elections will be in progress throughout October and 

November. As always voting is not compulsory and will be by 

postal ballot. Voting material will be forwarded to electors from 

Monday 20th to Friday 24th October, 2014. To be accepted ballot 

papers must reach the returning officer by NO LATER than 5pm, 

Friday 7th November, 2014. Ballot papers can be posted or 

returned in person to the ballot boxes at Council Offices during 

normal operating hours. In our Ward, Ward 3, two representatives 

are required, and in order for your vote to be valid you must have 

had at least a number 1 & 2 marked in the boxes of your choice. I 

will be running for re-election and would appreciate your support  

Councillorôs Report OCTOBER 2014  

as the only local on the ballot paper; the other three are from the urban 

areas. I have teamed up with Cr Andrew Craig (who has been 

supportive of our needs) to try and ensure fair and balanced 

representation for the ward. PLEASE VOTE, do not take it for 

granted that your preferred candidate will be elected, the only way to 

ensure our choice is to fill in the ballot paper in a valid format and to 

post that paper by the due date.  

If you are not already aware, after many years of lobbying by myself 

and local identities, the government has finally seen reason, and 

committed to building a $3.5 million roundabout at the Kersbrook, 

Gawler-One Tree Hill, Humbug Scrub and One Tree Hill Roads 

intersection. Congratulations to all who have fought so hard to make 

this possible and also to the government for coming to the party.  

Council is now in caretaker mode but this will not affect normal 

Council operations.                                                                                                            

As always forward emails and Council business to me by sending 

your emails to playford@playford.sa.gov.au marked C/- or attention 

Councillor Joe Federico. When bringing a Council issue to me at the 

Country Market, please put it in writing, so I have a hard copy of your 

issue to give to Council for action.  

Your local politicians can be contacted via email at, for Jon Gee, 

napier@parliment.sa.gov.au and for Nick Champion MP,  email 

Nick.Champion.MP@aph.gov.au If you have any concerns or issues 

with or about our City, please in the first instance phone  8256 0333 

and or send your emails to playford@playford.sa.gov.au  if 

subsequent to that approach you do not receive a timely or satisfactory 

result please feel free to contact me personally. Councilôs 24 hour 

phone number is 8256 0333 for your enquires and or requests. 

Remember to get a Customer Reference Number (CRS) to ensure 

registration and easy identification of your communication.  

Cr. Joe Federico                                                                                               

Fax: 8280 7963 or Phone: 0417 016 164  
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Itôs time for a catch up on Craig Goodwinôs progress. Craig who was contracted to the 
Newcastle Jets has recently been signed up with Adelaide United, they had apparently been 

chasing him very hard for the past year. 

When they approached Newcastle to see if Craig would like to come home and play for 
Adelaide United he jumped at the chance because of the attacking style of play that Josep 
Gombau has instilled in the squad. Craig really enjoyed his time with Newcastle but coming 

back to South Australia is icing on the cake.   

Of course once the word got out that Craig was considering a move, Sydney, Melbourne 
Victory, Western Sydney Wanderers and Melbourne City (Heart) all wanted Craig for the left 

back role. But he chose to come home to Adelaide.  

We just hope that he is not banging against the fence with his soccer ball again haha! 

Craig has settled in very well at Adelaide United scoring a goal in a two nil win against 

Melbourne City in a recent trial game at Coopers Stadium.  

Well done Craig, we will be keeping an eye out for you when you play. Thank you to Craigôs 
dad, Tony for the update.  

The Fatherôs Day biscuit bake off held at the OTH Country 

Market proved to be popular with a total of 13 entries.  

5 - 8 year Group                                                                                                              
First place went to Daniel N, Second was Hannah N and 

Third place went to Rhiannon R.  

9 - 13year Group                                                                                                                               
First place was Kiahnah D, Second was Yuki H and Third 

place was Emi H.  

Congratulations to all winners.  

The next bake off will be held on December 6th at the OTH 

Country Market.  



Crime Report ï ONE TREE HILL Rural Watch ï Between 17th August and 17th September 2014                              

Overnight 17th August  Serious Criminal Trespass-Non Residential            Gulfview Drive, ONE TREE HILL                           

Unknown persons entered unlocked shed and stole alcohol.  

Between 10th and 24th August  Property Damage                Uley Road, ULEYBURY                                       
Persons entered unlocked shed and smashed windows and marked graffiti, 2 juveniles reported by Elizabeth Police for this 

incident.  

Daylight hours 5th September Property Damage                Williams Road, GOULD CREEK                      

Unknown persons damaged vehicle parked in driveway.  

Between 6th and 8th September Serious Criminal Trespass-Residential               Shillabeer Road, SAMPSON FLAT       

Entry to premises by jemmying window. Garden tools stolen from store room.  

Daylight hours 7th September Serious Criminal Trespass-Residential               Humbug Scrub Road, YATTALUNGA 

Entry to premises by smashing window and forcing door. Appears nil stolen.   

As always if you have any information to assist with any crime issues in the area                                      

please phone Police Communications on 131 444 
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Letter to the Grapevine from a ñTownieò,  

 I wish to extend my gratitude to those on larger blocks who have permission to burn branches and shrubbery on their properties 

for allowing me to deposit my garden waste collected in readiness for the bushfire season.  

Township regulations do not allow for burning on the small blocks, but they still accumulate a considerable amount of large 
branches etc. from storms and overgrowth. I will not name the people who kindly allowed me to take the garden waste  to their 

properties, but believe they will know who they are.   

I want to thank them for their generosity and consideration, it is much appreciated. Thank you (name and address supplied)  


